
 

22nd March 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I wanted to touch base with you all in advance of returning to work from Maternity 

Leave. I am really excited about returning on Friday 1st April. 

 

During the last few weeks, I have been in school undertaking keeping in touch days 

and it has been great to see all of the children and just how much they have grown! 

I also wanted to let you know about a number of changes in school.  

 

Firstly, Mrs Thornhill will be returning after Easter to Birklands Primary School in her role 

as Deputy Head. I am sure that you will agree that she will be missed! 

 

Mrs Bayliss will be starting as full time Deputy Head after Easter, she has experience 

as an Assistant Head locally. Mrs Bayliss is really excited about starting her new 

position and will be in over the next few weeks getting to know the school. 

 

Miss Thomas takes up a new role as Admin support 2 days a week and Miss Maguire 

will be reducing her hours so that she works 3 days. Together as a team, they will be 

amazing. Miss Maguire will work Mon to Wed and Miss Thomas will work Thurs-Fri. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Miss Sem Cao 

Head of School 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 


